
August 3, 2015 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Monday, August 3, 2015, at 7:30 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal 
Building, 400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were Peggy Dearolf, Michael Weaver 
and Thomas Willig; Administrator Mark Deimler. 
 
Guests: John Rintz, Wayne Manley, Chris Lehoe, Sgt. Robert Jones, Steve 
Gergely, David Bollinger, Donna Walker. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board unanimously voted to adopt the 
minutes of 7/6/15 as submitted. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board unanimously voted to approve bill 
listings for payment: Payroll and taxes in the amount of $11,223.38; General 
Fund checks #20466-20505 in the amount of $95,354.61 and Liquid Fuels 
checks #1752-1753 in the amount of $92,480.52. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 
Treasurer’s report as submitted. 
 
Public comment was invited. Sgt. Jones of the PA State Police presented a semi-
annual report. Manley requested Township approval to use Township roads for 
the third annual “Kat’s 5K” to be held on May 7, 2016. On a motion by 
Dearolf/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to grant the request 
by Gergely and Bollinger for approval of the storm water management plan and 
modifications for 130 Sides Mill Road subject to Solanco Engineering’s letter 
dated 7/21/15. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve reducing 
the Letter of Credit for 975 Miller Road, Custom Home Group in accordance with 
the Solanco Engineering letter dated 7/21/15. 
 
The Board selected Monday, September 14, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. at the Refton 
Community Fire Company for a public meeting to inform affected resident’s on 
the progress and funding of the Refton Sanitary Sewer project. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to approve 
utilizing Sharon Roth of Drumore Township at $25.00 per hour to assist the 
secretary set up software for the management of the mandatory on-lot disposal 
system (OLDS) pumping requirement of the Act 537 Plan. 
 
The proposed Township Park rules and regulations were reviewed in 
consideration of a request to hold a wedding and reception at the Park. Rental 



fees of $500.00 for Township residents and $750.00 for non-Township residents 
with a $3,000.00 refundable damage deposit were set. 
 
A Zoning Hearing Board application was reviewed. 
 
At approximately 9:45 p.m., a hearing was held for proposed Ordinance #92 
pertaining to the administration of OLDS was held. On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, 
the Board unanimously voted to adopt the ordinance as amended. 
 
Administrator’s Report: 

 The Little Beaver Bridge repairs should be completed by the third week in 
August 

 The Twin Elm Bridge will be ready to approve for bidding by the 
September 2, 2015 Board meeting with construction in 2016 

 Advised the Board to begin work on the 2016 budget at the September 
meeting 

 
The Zoning Officer reports 17 permits issued with receipts in the amount of 
$4,062.10 
 
The Sewage Enforcement Officer reports no activity in July 
 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 
10:15 p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  
 


